Disclaimer

The club newsletter is a monthly publication designed to keep members informed on the activities of the club and other functions. Opinions and views expressed in the newsletter are not necessarily those of the publishers.

Editors Note

Hi Folks

I'd like to thank you all for supporting our local solo country artists and country music bands over the years since I became Newsletter Editor.

As many of you are aware a new band has recently arrived on the local Country **Music** scene comprising of 5 musicians; three of whom are members of Gawler Country Music Club. Namely Raelz, George Vassallo and young Les.

Drummer Martin and Vocalist/Guitarist Steve Liley have on many occasions appeared at Country Music events and are excellent performers.

Please come along to our next GCMC show to enjoy and support 'Kindred **Spirit'.** They are sure to impress.

Also appearing on the day... The Wild Frontier Square Dancers are all set to provide a great day with oodles of fun and audience participation.

Don't miss this show, and please bring your friends for a fun filled day.

Les Parris (Editor) **Grinners are Winners**



Monte Caro Smilies Dot & Keith

President's Report

February 2008

Well what a week of great music we've

Beginning with a weekend at **Dave's** Place in Wellington. Two days of none stop entertainment.

Then came Jeff Brown and Brian Young on Thursday Night at Gawler Country Music Club. What a fantastic show that was, with the audience enjoying the great Australian Country Music. All the way through the show you could have heard a pin drop.

Then onto our Sunday show, with another large crowd all ready to have fun. The band **Phoenix** providing a good day of Country Music. Our Guest Artist then came on stage... Des Morgan was fantastic. Singing mostly his own material.

Des is one of only a very few traveling showmen left. His style of music is fantastic.

He recently returned from America where he was inducted into the **Hands of Fame** and he has been invited back to the USA to appear on several live shows. Well done **Des.** Hopefully we will get you back here a little later.

Well onto our March show.

Due to the late withdrawal of **Marvanne** & Co we have the opportunity to introduce another band...

'Kindred Spirit' is a newly formed country band comprising of a talented performers. We hope you turn out in full force for their debut appearance. Also don't miss our March Guests Wild Frontier Square Dance Club... another great show...See you there.

So until then Keep It Country

Gawler CMC President

March Birthdays

People born in March are Magnifico!

Susan Milligan	3 rd
Glen Williams	3^{rd}
Geraldine Rattew	4 th
Rhoda Helbig	4 th
David Waples	7^{th}
Joan Batten	7^{th}
Barbara McLelland	8 th
Shirley Mitchell	10^{th}
Keith Prince	13 th
Ross Ireland	16 th
Kathy Armstrong	16 th
Rhonda Byrne	17^{th}
Raelz Gebhardt	7^{th}
Kaylene Waples	18 th
Jill Girdham	20 th
Lyn James	20 th
Val Bain	21 st
Trelbby Ona	22 nd
Ronald Smith	$23^{\rm rd}$
Walter Hindle	26 th
Bill Hallas	27^{th}
Keith Bovingdon	30^{th}

Winners are Grinners

Lucky Envelopes

Frank Shirley Beviss

Members Draw

Keven McGregor

Raffle Prize Winners

Shirley Lowman Joan Snowball Jennie Galvin Rov Arnald Graeme Hein K Drummond Susan Milligan Roy Arnald Mary Wayman

Door Prize

Thelma Case

Waynes Pest Control

Beryl Wells

Welcome aboard to all our relatively new club members.

If you want your pic in our newsletter or if you have a story to tell have a chat with Les. Keith Warren He'll be glad to hear from you.



ADELAIDE COUNTRY MUSIC CLUB

Sunday March 1st Bill Bedford & **Country Roundup**

12.30 to 4.30pm

Slovenian Club Dudley Park Pies Pasties Sandwiches Cakes Cheese & Greens etc Tel: 8365 6315

Sunday April 5th Midnight Mountain Blue

12.30 to 4.30pm

BAROSSA COUNTRY MUSIC



Sun 8th March

Heartland

11.00a.m. to 4.00pm Buna Terrace, Nuriootpa Tel 8523 1957



GAWLER COUNTRY

Cnr. Curtis & Main North Roads Munno Para

Sunday 19th April 12 to 4pm **Bernie & The Bandits**



and Special Guest



Patrick McMahon

Members \$5.00: Non Members \$7: Under 16's free. Live Band, Dancing & Prizes Lunch & Bar Facilities: Ph: 8255 8920

Kiwi Boomerangs



Kathy and Bill Armstrong seen here helping out with the **Gawler CMC Newsletter** folding are looking forward to returning to their homeland in New Zealand.

They have recently sold their house here in SA and expect to be departing sometime in March.

Both will be missed by club members and friends.

Thanks Kathy and Bill for contributed to our club over the years, and we hope you keep in touch.

Best wishes from Gawler Country Music Club

11